

Committee Secretary
Education and Employment—Legislation Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

16 July 2018

Dear Secretary

Re: Hansard Correction

I am writing in relation to the Education and Employment Senate Estimates—Legislation Committee's Hearing of 31 May 2018.

I wish to correct two statements I inadvertently presented in evidence to the Committee. Details are as follows

Correction to students sitting the sample assessment (pages 110 and 111)

On page 111 I made an estimate of 19,000 students using the assessment platform for a sample test that on page 110 I stated had occurred in 2017.

The sample test I referred to was the National Assessment Program (NAP) Civics and Citizenship sample assessment which occurred in 2016, not 2017.

The 2016 NAP Civics and Citizenship sample assessment was undertaken by 10,400 students.

Correction to Usage Statistics for Student Wellbeing Hub

On page 114 I quoted a figure of approximately 46,000 users of the Student Wellbeing Hub as at February 2018. The figure quoted actually refers to users as at July 2017.

I would appreciate it if you could draw this correction to the attention of the Committee and relay my apologies for any inconvenience caused.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Smith

CEO, Education Services Australia